
 

 

 

 

 

Notice of Conclusion 
Review of Polling Districts and Polling Places 

 
Electoral Registration and Administration Act 2013 – Section 17 

Electoral Administration Act 2006 – Section 16 
Representation of the People Act 1983 – Sections 18A – 18E and Schedule 1 

 

South Holland District Council has concluded a compulsory review of Polling Districts and Polling 
Places as required by Section 18C of the Representation of the People Act 1983. 
 
At a meeting of the Full Council held on 24 January 2024, the Council resolved to approve the 
following changes to polling districts and polling places. 
 

Ward Changes to polling districts and polling places 
CRD1 – Crowland 
East 

Relocation of Polling Place to Snowden Pavilion, off Thorney Road, 
Crowland 

CRD2 – Crowland 
West 

Relocation of Polling Place to Crowland Community Hall, Broadway, 
Crowland. 

CRD4 – Deeping St 
Nicholas 

Relocation of Polling Place to Deeping St Nicholas Church 

CRD5 – Tongue End Relocation of Polling Place to Deeping St Nicholas Church 
PS1 & 2 - Pinchbeck To relocate the following streets from Polling District PS2 to PS1 – 

Rotten Row, Primrose Crescent, The Chase, Fennell Road, Wayet 
Road, Brayfields, and odd numbers of Rose Lane 

PS2 – Pinchbeck Relocation of Polling Place to Pinchbeck Church Hall, Rose Lane, 
Pinchbeck 

SC1 & SC2 – Spalding 
Castle 

Merge of Polling Districts into one. 

SSJ3 & SSJ4 – 
Spalding St Johns 

Merge of Polling Districts into one. 

SMK4 – Spalding 
Monkshouse 

Confirmation of permanent relocation of Polling Place to Monkshouse 
Scout Hut, Monkshouse Lane, Spalding 

SMK5 – Spalding 
Monkshouse 

Confirmation of permanent relocation of Polling Place to Bromley 
Memorial Hall, Bourne Road, Spalding 

 

All other polling districts and polling places remain unchanged following the review.  Full details of 
polling arrangements for South Holland District Council are available for inspection. 

The revised polling district and polling places will take effect from 1 February 2024. 

Polling districts and polling places are kept under regular review.  The next compulsory full review 
of polling districts and polling places will take place between October 2028 and January 2030.  



However, South Holland District Council, will keep polling districts and polling places under review 
and comments or suggestions can be made at any time to the address given below. 

 
Christine Marshall 
Deputy Chief Executive/Returning Officer 
South Holland District Council 
Council Offices 
Priory Road 
Spalding 
PE11 2XE 
 
25 January 2024 
 


